AB 1147 SAMPLE SUPPORT LETTER FOR INDIVIDUALS 
REQUESTING GOVERNOR’S SIGNATURE
Submit via the Governor’s Portal at: gov.ca.gov then click on “Contact”


Date

The Honorable Governor Gavin Newsom
1021 O Street, Suite 9000
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 1147 (Addis) – SUPPORT/REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE

Dear Governor Newsom:

My name is [______, and I am a person served by a regional center/family member of a person served by a regional center.] I am writing to request your signature for AB 1147, the Disability, Equity, Transparency, and Accountability Act. [Add information about why you think this is important to YOU.]. We respectfully ask for your signature for this critical legislation.

AB 1147 is a comprehensive reform measure to address concerns raised by the Little Hoover Commission, the media and the thousands of people with I/DD and their families who are part of our organizations. While the bill has been pared down substantially, the remaining provisions are critical to restoring trust in the regional center system.

AB 1147 makes regional centers subject to the California Public Records Act (PRA), effective January 1, 2026. The PRA ensures that Californians have a right to know how the state’s business is being conducted and gives us the right to access non-private information for the public good. 

Regional centers are governed by state law and perform governmental functions using exclusively public funds. This year, regional centers will spend almost $15 billion of state and federal funds for the purpose of providing services to nearly 500,000 Californians with developmental disabilities. Yet, much of how regional centers operate and create their policies is not transparent.

Other nongovernmental organizations are subject to the PRA, including charter schools. In fact, regional centers land more squarely in the public domain. While charter schools are an alternative to public schools, the regional centers are the only public option.

Making regional centers subject to the PRA will promote much needed transparency, accountability and greater trust in the regional center system and will be critical to successful implementation of the transformational changes that will emerge through the Master Plan process.

For these reasons, I strongly support AB1147 and respectfully request your signature on this important legislation.

Sincerely,

[ADD SIGNATURE]

Your name
City where you live








